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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
  NEWSLETTER – 25th March 2022

  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
[image: image6.wmf]                                                  E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                            @htseaton (twitter)
Holiday Dates
6th April

Church Easter Service

8th April
School Closes for Easter holidays

25th April
School Opens

2nd May

Bank Holiday – School closed

4th May

Church

18th May 
Church

25th May
Church

27th May
School Closes for half term holidays
& PD Days

9th June

School Opens

22nd June
Church

29th June
Church

6th July

Church

13th July
Church

21st July
School Closes for summer holidays 
5th September
School Opens
21st October
School Closes for Half Term

31st October
School Opens

20th December
School Closes for Christmas Holidays
4th January 
School Opens 

Parental Consultations

Year 1 parental consultations will take place next week.  If you have not booked an appointment using our booking system, School Cloud, please do so asap.  This appointment is for parents only, so we request that you do not bring children along.  Any issues please contact the school office or email your child’s class teacher.
Thank you to everyone who has attended a face to face appointment for Parental Consultations which took place this week it was lovely to see parents back in school.
Red Nose Day Friday 18th March Final Total

The grand total raised For Red Nose day 2022 was £262.08.  Thank you to everyone who donated, via Parent Pay.
Basketball

On Tuesday this week, some of our Y6 pupils competed in the Basketball Town Final held at Hartlepool 6th Form College. This was a thoroughly enjoyable afternoon with extra coaching tips provided by Middlesbrough Mohawks’’ men’s team captain.

Easter Egg Raffle
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On Friday 8th April we will be running our annual Easter Egg raffle where pupils buy one ticket for £1 and their name goes into a raffle to win a chocolate egg. Please purchase a ticket for your child via ParentPay. Please do not send cash into school with your child. This is limited to one ticket per child. The deadline to enter the raffle is Thursday 7th April, this is to ensure all of the entries can be verified in time for the draw the following morning.
Donations of Easter Eggs/prizes from staff and parents would be much appreciated.

Easter Egg Competition

On Friday, 8th April, we will be holding our Easter Egg Competition.  Pupils need to bring their entry into their class on the morning of the competition.  We kindly ask for a donation of £1 (maximum of 1 entry per pupil) which is payable through ParentPay. Please do not send cash into school with your child.  All entries will be collected from classes and displayed on the appropriate year group tables in the hall.  Please put the title of the egg and your child’s year group on the front and your child’s name on the back.  FOR JUDGING PURPOSES PLEASE DO NOT PUT YOUR CHILD’S NAME ON YOUR ENTRY OR ON THE FRONT.  This ensures that judging is totally anonymous. 

Donations of Easter Eggs/prizes from staff and parents would be much appreciated.

School Nurse Drop in Session – Friday,29th April, 9:30am-10:30am

If you wish to attend the above drop in could you please email admin2@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk in advance in order for us to confirm numbers.

Nut Allergy

We wish to inform you that we have a pupil in school who has a severe nut allergy.   Therefore please ensure that if your child brings a packed lunch that it DOES NOT include any items which contain nuts or any nut-based products e.g.  Nutella, breakfast bars etc.  Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
Holy Trinity Girls Football Team
On Thursday, some of our Y5 & Y6 Girls took part in a Football Festival held by Pools Youth.  The girls played against a number of schools Stranton, Jesmond Gardens, Ward Jackson, St Aidan’s and Bluebell Meadow.  The girls showed great sportsmanship and were fantastic ambassadors for our school.
School Meals

Any changes to lunch arrangements should be emailed to admin2@hpoolholytriniy.org.uk before the start of the next half term holidays, Friday 18th February 2022. School meals are £2.13 a day and are payable through ParentPay. If payment is not received within the week then you may be asked to provide your child with a packed lunch.

Cool Milk price increase

We wish to make you aware that from 1st April 2022 Cool Milk will increase the price of a 189ml portion of semi-skimmed milk from 24p to 25p per child per day for children aged 5 or over.  Under-5 children will continue to receive milk free-of-charge.  
Stamps

Holy Trinity Church are collecting used stamps for the RNIB (Royal National Institute of Blind people).  They are helping to raise money by recycling something that we would normally throw away.  Please send stamps into school and we will pass them on.  Thank you for your support.
Parent View

We would encourage all parents to spend a few moments completing Parent View for our school at hhttps://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk 

The mini survey has 10 questions and takes around 5 minutes to complete.
Covid Guidance

Following the announcement from the government you will be aware of the changes to the Covid guidance as the country moves towards ‘living with Covid’.   A link to the revised public health guidance is here: -
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/coronavirus-in-children/
 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-people-with-covid-19-and-their-contacts/covid-19-people-with-covid-19-and-their-contacts
Whilst the guidance confirms that there is no longer a legal requirement to self-isolate, the public health advice remains that if your child has symptoms of Covid (a new continuous cough, high temperature or changes to sense of taste or smell) or a positive test they must stay at home and should not attend school.  If they do have these symptoms you should order a PCR test and your child should stay at home whilst waiting for the result.  They should take an LFD test from 5 days after their symptoms started (or the day their test was taken if they did not have symptoms) followed by another one the next day. If both these tests results are negative, they should return to school as long as they feel well enough to do so and do not have a temperature.  We will continue to follow control measures in school including good hygiene, cleaning regimes and ventilation.
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








